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APRIL 2019 

Academic 
Calendar 

 
APRIL 

04/30 In-House Field 
Trip 

 
MAY 

05/02 High School 
Open House 

05/03 Field Trip 
05/04 Brain Break 

05/22 In-House Field 
Trip 

05/27 Memorial Day, 
closed 

 
JUNE+ 

06/05 Semester Ends--
Last Field Trip of the 

year! 
07/08 - 08/09 Summer 

Camp Begins 
09/04 Fall Semester 

Begins 
 

Brain Break  όtŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ bƛƎƘǘ hǳǘύΥ  

Saturday, May 03 5:30-10 PM 

Summer Vacation  
$20 first child; $15 additional  

Join us for our last Brain Break of the school year! 
Current students FREE, if you bring a new homeschool 

friend. 
 

In this Issue: 

News Flash 
Essential 

Discourse/ Club 
Updates 

Kidspot 
Upcoming & In-
House Field Trip 

Open house 
Summer camp 
Testing Update 

!ƴƎŜƭŀΩǎ .ƭƻƎ 

https://american-academy.org/calendar/
https://american-academy.org/calendar/
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News Flash  

Enroll for our Educational Adventure Tour before time runs 
out!  

Extended deadline -- April 30th  
Ages 7-11 Sacramento 

Ages 12-17 Washington, D.C.  
For more info: https://american-academy.org/programs/tours/ 

To pay deposit online: https://american-
academy.org/contact/payment-2/ 

 

Coming to Costa Mesa! 

We are opening our Costa Mesa location this upcoming Fall Semester! Our Math Discourse teacher, Ms. Tanya, who 
the children already know and love, will be the Executive Director of the new location.  

We would like to introduce our new Inspire teacher, June Hopkins. Ms. Hopkins is the teacher for the new Inspire 
Preferred Vendor Program at the Costa Mesa academy. She is a credentialed teacher with a special interest in robotics 

and STEM education. Due to her extensive world travel, she has been able to experience many different types of 
international education by spending her primary education between the United States, Japan, and Korea. Ms. Hopkins 
attended college here in California, at UCLA and Otis School of Art & Design, graduating with degrees in Sociology and 

Fashion Design. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact June at any time, June@inspireschools.org. 

A note from Kristin Frimond, Mission Viejo Executive Director 
 

Hello American Academy Family! 

 
It has been fantastic getting to know all students and their families over the last several months. Between the 

Spaghetti Strength activity (it's a good thing spaghetti is cheap, we broke lots of pasta strands) and Egg Drop activity 
(yes, we dropped eggs off the balcony), our Science Discourse classes have been a blast!  I'm looking forward to 

finishing the year strong by creating a marble run/Rube Goldberg machine, working on a Food Web activity, and a 
few more fun surprises! 

 
I am really looking forward to teaching the upcoming Shark Week and Gross Science summer camps! I'm sure by 
now my enthusiasm and general nerdiness surrounding sharks is apparent. I have been in contact with several 

colleagues to line up some awesome shark jaws (responsibly sourced) as well as other entertaining activities. For the 
Gross Science camp, get ready for some squid dissections, exploding volcanoes, slime creations; an overall 

exuberant, messy time. 

 
I am certain we will have a grand finish to this school year as well as wonderful summer learning & exploring 

together.  I can't wait for the upcoming school year and all of the fun adventures we will have! 

 
Don't forget that several charter schools including Valiant and Excel are offering summer funds that will pay for all 
five weeks of summer camp. For those enrolled in another Charter School, don't worry the process to switch back 
and forth is actually quite easy! Check out this LINK for details. Feel free to send me an email if you have questions. 

 
Cheers, Kristin Frimond 

 

https://american-academy.org/programs/tours/
https://american-academy.org/contact/payment-2/
https://american-academy.org/contact/payment-2/
mailto:June@inspireschools.org
https://american-academy.org/contact/summer2019/
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  Essential Discourses / Clubs Update 

Math: Students have been learning more about expressions and equations. 

Younger students have been learning different terms that relate to adding, 

subtracting, multiplying and dividing as well as creating expressions with 

partners. Older students have been learning about algebraic terms and rules. 

Recently, younger students are practicing two digit adding and older students are 

reviewing how to graph. 

 

ELA : Students have been working on marvelous book reports! Everyone shared 

their book interest with their classmates. We have displayed all of the reports for 

you to see. Please stop by to see your childôs hard work! In addition to completing 

the book reports, the students started working on a secret surprise. They are 

learning about poetry, rhythm, syllables, and all kinds of parts of speech, and 

putting this learning into our fun project.  We can't tell you more...we don't want 

to ruin the surprise! 

 
 Physical Education: We are learning about the bones 

and muscles in our body! This week we learned about the 

thick and thin bones in our forearm: the ulna and the radius. 

We also learned about our phalanges! Next week, the older 

students will learn about the biceps, triceps, and collarbone. 

For the Kidspot students, they will be learning about the main 

muscle in our shoulders, the deltoid! This muscle corresponds 

with the letter of the day.  
The students have been playing soccer, corn-hole, blowing 

bubbles, and racing on the scooter boards! 
 
 
Fashion Design: The students have started to sew on their 
own and how to troubleshoot when the thread gets all 
tangled! They have begun to work on sewing quilts and 
ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ƻŎŜŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƻŘƭŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƳŜŘ ΨǇƭǳǎƘƛŜǎΩ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ŦŜƭǘΦ 
This club has been growing every week!  
 

Mad Science Club:  
Volcanoes! We experimented with two different types of volcanoes, 

one having a water bottle base, and the other having a lemon base! We 

learned that using the same ingredients with different bases yields the 

same outcome. Next we are creating our own colorful geodes! Stop by 

to check them out! 

 
Music Performance Club: 

The students have been busy collaborating on some fun, creative 

musical performances and comedy skits. These are some seriously 

talented and gifted students. It's amazing to see the students working so 

well with each other.  Be on the lookout for the dates of our Music Club 

performance.   

 
Robotics Club: 

Students have finished constructing their boats. They are now in the 

process of adding motors, switches, batteries, and propellers. Later, 

students will test to see how far their boats will go in the water. Soon 

students will be exploring how to build a robot that they can take home. 
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  Kidspot!  

During the past few weeks, we have participated in many 
wonderful springtime activities, including learning about plants 
and creating a nest for Peeps. We also went on a fun Jellybean 
ÈÕÎÔ ÔÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÕÓ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ȰÇÒÁÐÈȱȢ 7Å ÁÌÓÏ ÔÅÁÍÅÄ ÕÐ ÔÈÅ 
older students to collaborate on a STEM challenge where they 
created a symbol that represented the Academy. This week we 
are exploring the importance of Community Helpers and how 
we can support our neighbors and community. We have 
received two new flat students, one from Hawaii and the other 
from Alaska!! In the next couple weeks, we are delving into 
Earth Week. We will learn how to take care of our planet, going 
beyond Earth and into outer space! We are also going to be 
doing a fun ABC countdown to the last day of school, each day 
we will be doing or having fun activities that corresponds to 
every letter of the alphabet! For Friday Electives, we will 
continue to learn about amazing artists such as Claude Monet 
and Michelangelo. 

Monthly Friday Field Trip 

 
Upcoming Field Trip! 
Discovery Cube OC 

Friday, May 03 
10AM - 12PM 

$10 per child/ $12 per adult 
$6 parking 
Bring a Lunch! 

Bring the whole family! Must RSVP by Wednesday, May 1! 

https://american-academy.org/contact/ft-signup/ 
 

https://american-academy.org/contact/ft-signup/
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Journeys to the Past! 
 

Tuesday, April 30 
12:00p ς 1:15p (Children ages 5-10) 
12:30p ς 1:45p (Children ages 11+) 

RSVP FREE:  
https://american-academy.org/contact/inhouse/ 

Please RSVP by April 10! 
 

Mobile Zoo of Southern 
California, Cool Critters Show 

 

 
Wednesday, May 22 

12:00p ς 1:15p (Children ages 5-10) 
12:30p ς 1:45p (Children ages 11+) 

 

RSVP FREE:  
https://american-academy.org/contact/inhouse/ 

 

https://american-academy.org/contact/inhouse/
https://american-academy.org/contact/inhouse/
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Thursday, May 2 
6-7:30PM 

High school students and their parents are invited to attend an informational session plus Q&A 
and pizza dinner to discover how partnering with American Academy of Strategic Education and 
Inspire Charter School can provide you with the flexibility to enjoy high school and prepare to 

attend a top-level university! 

 
For students who want the ultimate high school experience, we offer the best of all worlds: 

AP classes 
A-G approved courses 

NCAA approved 
WASC accredited 

High school formal dances 
Concurrent enrollment to start earning college credit while still in high school 

Flexibility to choose your classes and the days/times you attend 
Education Tours to places like Washington DC, London, NYC, and China, 
High School Counselor to help you navigate all of your many options! 

 
RSVP Here:  https://american-academy.org/contact/openhouse/ 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

High School Open House 

Summer Camp 
 
 Please RSVP by May 01 to avoid registration fee! 

 
¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ register for SHARK WEEK at the Summer 
Camp. We will be studying the biggest to the smallest sharks 
that live in our oceans. Luckily for us, the CSULB lab kindly 

donated  
5 shark jaws (responsibly sourced) for us to examine.  

²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎƘŀǊƪ ǿŜŜƪΣ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ 
our other camps! 

 
 Testing Update 

Congratulations to all the students who completed their CAASPP testing. American Academy was happy 
to help host State Testing for Inspire Preferred Program Students. We appreciate the feedback from 
parents letting us know that you appreciated being able to have your children test in a familiar 
environment and at a convenient location for you! All the students did an amazing job and we couldn't be 
prouder! 

https://american-academy.org/contact/summer2019/
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  !ƴƎŜƭŀΩǎ .ƭƻƎ 

The Importance of Summer Reading 
ά¢ƘŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƪƛƴŘ ƻŦ ōƻƻƪǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǊŜŀŘΣ Ǉƭŀȅǎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōǊŜŀŘǘƘ ƻŦ 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀŘǳƭǘ ǾƻŎŀōǳƭŀǊȅέ 

  
hǳǊ {ǳƳƳŜǊ /ŀƳǇǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŦŀǎǘΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ƎƻƻŘ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ƪƛŘΩǎ ōǊŀƛƴǎ 
engaged and their skills sharp. In addition to attending our awesome summer camps, summertime is 
ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ŎŀǘŎƘ ǳǇ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǊŜŀŘ Řuring the busy school year. My boys know 
that when we start putting shorts on instead of pants; mom is going to be publishing her MUST READ 
list.  

  
We all know that reading is one of the best ways for your children to keep their minds sharp, but did 
you know that the reading they do now sets them up to be happy adult readers in the future? The 
amount of time, as well as the kind of books that children read, play a part in the breadth of their 
adult vocabulary. This is one of the most important reasons we should encourage our children to 
read at or above grade-levelτso that when they approach adulthood, they will actually have the 
vocabulary knowledge to be able to read adult literature. 

hƴŜ ǎǘǳŘȅ ŎƻƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ άǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ŀǎ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǇƻǿŜrfully linked to the 
ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǾƻŎŀōǳƭŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǘƘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦέ ¢ƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǎǘǳŘȅ ŀƭǎƻ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ŀǎ 
a child appeared to have a long-term positive impact of vocabulary development up to the age of 42. 

As parents, we need to consider how to foster a love of reading in our children. One of the most 
powerful predictors of educational success or failure is the number of books children have access to.  

In conclusion, not all reading is equally beneficial to learning, and in fact, the greatest gains come 
ŦǊƻƳ ƳƻǊŜ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎŀƭƭȅ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎ ŦƛŎǘƛƻƴΦ Lǘ ƛǎƴΩǘ Ƨǳǎǘ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘΣ ōǳǘ ŀƭǎƻ what you read 
that makes a difference. 

Here are some fun summer reading ideas. 
·      Make reading a fun challenge. LŦ ƪƛŘǎ ǎŜŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀǎ άǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƘƻƳŜǿƻǊƪέΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƻ ŘǊŀƎ 
their feet. Set up a challenge to see how many pages or how many minutes your child can read per 
day.  

  
·      Read more than books. Your child can also read magazines, newspapers, graphic novels, and 
ŜǾŜƴ ŀǳŘƛƻōƻƻƪǎΗ LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜΦ  

  
·      Set up incentives for reading. Whether you track number of books, pages or minutes spent 
reading per day, make sure to reward your child for reading.  

  
·      ¢ŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜŘ ōƻƻƪǎǘƻǊŜ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ άCǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƛōǊŀǊȅέ ǘƻ ōǳȅ ǳǎŜŘ ōƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ 
other media for the challenge.  

  
·      Help assure that your child is reading materials that are on his level or slightly challenging. I 
personally use Lexile Scores to determine which books are the right levels for my boys. Check a 
Book's Lexile Score 

  
·      Join your child in the challenge! One of the best ways to get your child to read is to let him see 
YOU reading.  
 

https://lexile.com/
https://lexile.com/
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Photos of /ŀǎǇŜǊΩǎ Outdoor Walk (Spring 2019) 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Gallery of the Month 
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Gallery of the Month cont. 


